UNL Department of Agronomy & Horticulture
Curriculum Coordinating Committee Minutes
Oct. 4, 2013, 2:00 p.m., 279M PLSH

I. Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Dennis McCallister at 2:01 p.m.
Attendees were Mark Lagrimini, Don Lee, Dennis McCallister, Steve Mason, Ellen Paparozzi, Walt Schacht, and Kathy Schindler, recorder. 

II. Outcomes assessment plan revision 
Discussion on this plan was carried over from the last meeting.  Committee members said they like the outcomes but they aren’t sure how to assess them.  

A.  Dennis said he is mining information from the capstone courses on the third outcome: “Solve complex, controversial problems by analyzing the key issues involved, acquiring and assessing necessary information, and synthesizing that information into one or more alternative solutions.” 

B.   The second outcome information has been gathered via competency exam. That outcome is “Describe how plants grow, develop, and respond to their environments” and includes 5 sub-outcomes. A few professional societies will share their competency questions but others won’t.  The Agronomy Society of America’s questions are geared toward being a crop consultant.  The suggestion was made to contact Bruce Anderson for possible competency questions.

Ellen suggested using more specific questions like “dicot root versus dicot stem.”  Don said that David Holding is getting data on physiology concepts knowledge from his class.  Discussion followed.


There was a consensus to mine questions and concepts from Plant Science 131 and vet into mid-level Plant Science and Soil classes.

C.   The first outcome, “Analyze, interpret and present quantitative information” seeks information on students’ ability with quantitative material.  Dennis said he asked a T.A. (teaching assistant) to pull out Quantitative questions from his class and evaluate those against ACT math scores and the UNL Math Placement Test.  The results weren’t very conclusive.

Discussion followed on the size of this study and how the model and share the core curriculum.  This outcome could be very time consuming and there’s no incentive to implement this type of study.


Dennis said he is looking for student capabilities with numeric data. Walt wants students to apply quantitative tools such as calculating stocking rates or herbicide rates.  Ellen pointed out that students in the HORT Entrepreneurship option have curriculum that is loaded with cost accounting.

It was decided to create a subcommittee to develop outcomes to include in the Undergraduate Bulletin and PEARL.  The subcommittee would be Don Lee, Dennis McCallister and Carol Speth (assessment specialist).


III. Consideration of recommendations from Department Review
Committee members reviewed the latest response from department administrators following last year’s Academic Program Review.  Dennis noted that the document discusses quantitative skills demonstrated by student, a common core for undergraduate students and a department self-study.  The reviewers also recommended adding a GIS component and removing program duplications or omissions to undergraduate curriculum.

Steve Mason said the department already has an ad hoc core since every student takes Plant Science and Soils classes. Depending on their option, students may also take Genetics and Physiology.  Committee members said there was no viable way to add GIS to the undergraduate program.  They also didn’t see much duplication in the curriculum.

Committee members also discussed two recommendations for the graduate level: adding a signing bonus and developing a firm deadline for the graduate applications.  Mark said due to the timing of our department’s funding/assistantships, that wouldn’t work.  He said our graduate applications are submitted to specific professors, not to the program broadly.

The department has planned a retreat on Dec. 18, 2013, to develop a shared vision of the department’s future.

There were no specific responses that the committee wanted to add to the Review document.


IV. Information about the Omaha pre-Hort program
Committee members discussed the pre-Horticulture program in Omaha for planning purposes.



V. Update on Plant Biology Major and Minor 
Ellen said the revisions to the Plant Biology major and minor will make the program more streamlined, deleted hidden pre-requisites, and deleted food science courses. The attachments that went out with the agenda weren’t correct, so Ellen will send out the correct versions after the meeting.   Committee members will be asked to vote electronically on the updates.


VI. Update on AGRO 919 from CASNR Curriculum Committee
AGRO 919, Plant Genetics taught by Drs. Dweikat & Mackenzie, was tabled at the CASNR Curriculum Committee.  Walt said he would research what changes the CASNR committee want and email that to everyone.  This will also have an electronic vote.



VII. Cross Listing HORT/NRES 471/871
The Hospitality Restaurant & Tourism Management (HRTM) in the Nutrition and Health Sciences Department sent a memo to cross list with HORT/NUTR 471/871. Dennis said this cross listing shouldn’t cost our department anything and may increase enrollment. Discussion followed.
Don made a motion to decline this request. There was no second, so the motion failed.

Ellen made a motion to accept the cross-listing request.  Steve Mason seconded.  Motion approved.

VIII. Landscape Design Build Option
Dennis said he received an update right before the meeting from Richard Sutton on the Landscape Design Build Option. This package includes several course revisions (HORT 300 & 267), one course deletion (HORT 266), one new course proposal (HORT 301), and no new FTEs.   He will send this update out by email for an electronic vote.


IX. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned.


The next Department Curriculum Committee meeting is Nov. 1, 2013, 2 p.m., 279M PLSH



10/11/13 Update on Electronic Votes
The Curriculum Committee was asked to vote by email on four subjects.  All four were approved and will be submitted to the creq.unl.edu system.

1.  Changes to the Plant Biology Major 
2.  Changes to the Plant Biology Minor 
3.  Revisions to the Landscape Design Build Option.
4.  Changing the bulletin description for AGRO 906 Crop Growth and Yield Modeling (taught by
     Haishun Yang) to state that it is taught in the fall semester on odd-numbered years.  
